
EAA Chapter 122, Inc. 

Minutes — Annual Meeting of the Membership


November 16th, 2021

Hangar 2 HQ, Capital City Airport (KCXY)


Members (36) attending included:  Jerry Anderson, Larry Bashore, David Beachy, Karen & Dirk Berry, Dan Cas-
sidy, Nixon Cawley, Seth Dunn, Don Fair, Jim Haustein, Lee Janik, Bob Klenke, Wayne Laughner, Doug Martin, 
Bob May, Brian Moore, Brian McDonald, Adam Messer, Lou Nieves, Arnold Offner, Mike Parks, Glen Diehm, 
Gordon Porter, Jeff Probasco, Mitch Reisinger, Jay Rossignol, Arlin Sauder, Kevin Shuttlesworth, Jon Still,  Asit 
Upadhyay, Ed Womer, John Zazworsky, & Josh Nagy.  Guests (3):  Jay Nassar, Kaiden Derr and Will Stover.


Presentation: “Brrrrrrt!!!”  Our newly elected Vice President — Brian ‘Conan’ McDonald, Col., USAF (ret.) — 
gave an engaging presentation filled with lots pictures & video about his 30 years in the Air Force, during which 
he was flew the venerable Fairchild-Republic A-10 ‘Warthog’, as well as the F-4 ‘Phantom’ and F-16 ‘Falcon.’


EAA Chapter Video Message: Charlie Becker discussed the success of October's Chapter Leadership Academy, 
upcoming in-person & virtual training opportunities, Chapter Renewal, Ray Aviation Scholarships, and the new 
Young Eagles digital signature app.


Ray Scholars Update: 	 Our 2 remaining scholars for 2021 are Will Stover & Gabe Creeger.  Will is approaching 
completion, and hoping to take his checkride before Christmas.  Gabe is just starting flight training with Aero-
Tech Services in Lancaster.  Including our 3 certificated scholars — Nixon Cawley, Conrad Brown, & Jake Myers, 
Chapter 122 has provided more than any other chapter in Pennsylvania!


Young Eagles Air Academy:  The application window is open for 5 Air Academy summer camp slots.  Winners 
will be announced at the February Gathering.


Aim for the Sky:  Wade Becker, President of our 501(c)(3) scholarship organization announced that AIM raised 
$21k in 2021, bringing their account total to approximately $47k.  The organization continues to fund our Air 
Academy slots (approx. $1200 per camper), as well as two 50/50 “Ray/AIM scholars” ($


Annual Officer & Board Member Elections:  The following members were elected to for 2022/2023 —

     Vice President — Brian McDonald

     Director-At-Large — Jay Rossignol

     Director-At-Large — Mike Parks


VMC Club Meeting:  Our next VMC Club Meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 2nd.


The Gathering ended at 8:32. Minutes from this and previous Gatherings & Meetings are available on our 
webpage:  https://eaa122.org/.


Our Annual Holiday Party is schedule for Friday, December 10th. at Marzoni’s Brick Oven & Brewing Compa-
ny in Mechanicsburg.  Invitations will be sent to paid members following this meeting.


Kevin Shuttlesworth,

Secretary

https://eaa122.org/

